Minutes of the Fianance Committee

June 5, 2006

In attendance: FinCom members Meehan, Meunier, Nash, and Rice. Chair Meunier called the meeting to order at 7:06 p.m.

Minutes of May 22, 2006, FinCom Meeting


Only two members were present who had attended the 5/22/06 FinCom meeting, so Mr.Meunier stated that there could not be a vote to approve those minutes. Instead, he  made the motion to include the minutes of that meeting into the FinCom file. Mr.Meehan seconded, and it was unanimously voted to include the minutes into the files.

Reserve Fund Update


After the transfers made at the last FinCom meeting, the balance in the Reserve Fund stood at $14,032.65. Three weeks remain in the fiscal year, so hopefully this amount will suffice for the remainder of the year.

Requests for Year-End Transfers of Funds Between Accounts


Request #06-AT1 was to transfer $1,000.00 from the Cemetery Wage Account into the Cemetery Maintenance Account. This would be added to the $1,120.23 to cover estimated remaining expenses. Mr.Meunier motioned to approve the request; Mr.Rice seconded. It was unanimously approved.


Request #06-AT2 was to transfer $4,520.22 from the Police Wages Account into the Police Expenses Account, bringing this account up to $6,200.00. Mr.Meunier motioned to approve the request, and Mr.Rice seconded. It was unanimously approved.


Request #06-AT3 was to transfer $4,200.00 from the Town Clerical Staff Wages Account into the depleted Lyman Building Fuel/Electricity Account. Mr.Meunier motioned to approve the request and Mr.Rice seconded. It was unanimously approved.


Request #06-AT4 was to transfer $3,500.00 from the Town Clerical Staff Wages Account into the Town Office Maintenance Account. Surprisingly, Mr.Meunier motioned to approve the request and Mr.Rice seconded! It was unanimously approved.

FinCom Mailbox


Included in the mailbox and now on file in the FinCom office are the following:

· NMRSD Expenditure Report as of 06/01/06

· June 2006 edition of The Beacon
· Memo from Nancy Haines regarding encumbered funds and what steps are necessary to encumber any funds for the following year

· Town of Ashby Expense report  as of 6/01/06. Mr.Meunier kept it to remind him to ask Linda Sanders a few questions regarding items.

Geoff Woolacott Memo


Mr.Meunier had received a Capital Plan that had been used in Pepperell. He had not read it over yet, but would look it over and e-mail it to members. Discussion of it will take place at our next meeting, which will be on June 19, 2006 at 7:00 p.m.


The meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Christopher Nash, Clerk

